
Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board 

January 11, 2016 

Minutes 

 
Attendees:  

Knezovich, Ozzie (SCSO) VanLeuvan, Rick (SCSO) Williams-Hueter, Erin Lewis, Mary 

O’Neill, Leigh    Winn, Kenneth L   Johnson, Skip  Marlett, Larry 

Peetz, Brandi.   Samadi, Mehrdad   Mackenzie, Tom Davisson, Mike 

Aujla, Gurjeet Singh   West, Bob   Parker, Chuck  Papich, Tiffanie 

           

Guests:  

Gregory, Mark (SCSO)  Woodard. Arne T.  Wood, Sam P. 

 

              

The meeting was called to order at 5:38pm. 
 

The minutes of the December 14, 2015 meeting were approved 

 

Bylaw Amendment: 

The group voted to amend the bylaws with the changes detailed in the December 17
th

 group email. 

 

Sheriff’s Report: 

 Origin Engineering (Spokane Valley based company) will be reviewing and verifying the Grant 

Fredericks report, as well as the WSP and SPD  reports from the bicycle/deputy incident. The 

CAB should receive the information by February. 

 The Sheriff has sent the Center for Justice and Robert Lee a third (and final) email request to 

meet with our group in order to get his feedback, comments, or suggestions about the CAB. 
 

CAB Administrative Discussion:  
Venue Change: 

 The February meeting will be held at the Spokane Regional Health District Bldg at 5:30pm  

 Mike Davisson checked with Redeemer Lutheran and that will not be an option for us. 

 Brandi Peetz could not get make contact with the Church on Argonne (behind Denny’s). 

 Arne Woodard will be checking with his contacts to see if we can find us a place in the valley 

(city council chambers or Center Place) 

 The group will continue this discussion in February.   

Biographies: 

 Please get your biographies in by February (next meeting). 

NACOLE Discussions: 

 The board voted and approved the letter to NACOLE detailed in the December 21
st
 email. 

 There is a NACOLE meeting on September 25
th

 thru 29
th

 in Albuquerque NM. The sheriff will 

pay for 3 board members to attend this meeting as a representation from our group. 

Resignation: 

 Kelly Crocket resigned her position on the board due to age considerations, the long drive, and 

health. We will send her a letter of thanks for her 10 years of services on the board. 

 



Holyk/Bodman Case Books Turned In: 

 Mary Lewis 

 Leigh O’Neill 

 Larry Marlett 

 Mehrdad Samadi 

 Chuck Parker 

 Skip Johnson 

 Kenneth Winn 

 Brandi Peetz (1 book) 

 

Future Meetings: 

 Photos/Recoding of Meetings 

 Meeting Venue/Location  

 Community Invitation (website) for Holyk/Bodman Case comments (February) 

 SME’s for the Holyk/Bodman Case Review (March) 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm 

 

 

Next Meeting: 

February 8, 2016 at 5:30 pm at Spokane Regional Health District (1101 W. College, Room 140) 

 

Minutes Submitted by 

Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 

 


